
September 30, 2014 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. 

September 30, 2014 adjourned from September 23, 2014. 

Present:  Supervisors Stensrud and Durby  

Absent:  Supervisor Wubben 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 

approve the minutes for the September 23, 2014 Board Meeting and to approve the 

agenda for September 30, 2014.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 Don Reffer, B & W Control discussed spraying in the drainage ditches. 

Kris Wempen, Drainage Clerk discussed the FEMA project. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to 

approve Reserve Officer Weapons Certifications for Bryan Olson and Jedidiah Johnson.  

All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Kris Colby, Recorder discussed courthouse security.  Colby is on the legislative 

committee for ISAC and there is possible legislation being introduced to have the state 

mandate security for all county courthouses.  The counties would like to keep control of 

security issues and not have it mandated by the state government.  There is an “Alice” 

training for courthouses and Karla Niederkofler, Auditor and Kris Colby, Recorder will 

gather further information about the training and get back to the Board. 

 Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed secondary road matters including the arch 

pieces for the culvert work project northeast of Leland.  

 The Supervisors gave a response to the secondary road bargaining unit for the 

upcoming negotiations. 

The Auditor’s office received the following Manure Management Plans from: Abels 

Financial Services Ltd located in the SW ¼ of the SE ¼ of Section 6 in King Township; 

High Brook Farms LLC #3 located in the NW ¼ of the NW ¼ of Section 19 in Newton 

Township; Eagle Pork 3 located in the NE ¼ of the NE ¼ of Section 33 in Center 

Township; Marcus Finisher Farm located in the NE ¼ of the NE ¼ of Section 2 in Buffalo 

Township; and Marcus Bruns located in the NE ¼ of the NE ¼ of Section 25 in Eden 

Township in Winnebago County, Iowa. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. October 7, 2014. 

 



__________________________ 

Terry Durby, Co-Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 

   Karla Niederkofler, County Auditor 

 

 


